Information for Prospective Transfer Students

Each applicant who is eligible for admission may be recommended by Counseling faculty to the Graduate School and extended an offer of admission. An offer of admission does not mean that credits earned at another institution will automatically be accepted.

We do not accept as transfer students those who have finished all their coursework except clinical training (Practicum/Internship), nor do we accept as transfers students who are seeking to complete only clinical training for licensure purposes (e.g., practicing licensed school counselors seeking licensure in Clinical Mental Health).

The Graduate School will accept transfer credit only for degrees in progress. Coursework already transcripted toward completed degrees in counseling or other disciplines is not eligible. See the Graduate School Transfer Credit Request form and instructions for more information.

The Graduate School will accept a maximum of 30 quarter credits toward completion of your 90-credit degree. For students coming from programs with semester rather than quarter credits, convert to quarter credits by multiplying your course credits by 1.5.

Accepted students wishing to transfer credits typically have a pre-admission advising meeting with their prospective advisor after receiving a formal offer of admission from the Graduate School. Faculty may have time available to discuss transfer credits with prospective applicants, but faculty also have the discretion to delay meeting with applicants wishing to discuss potential transfer credits until after formal offers of admission have been extended.

During the pre-admission advising meeting, prospective students present their transcripts and the syllabi for any courses they want to transfer, and faculty assist by mapping courses taken to our required curriculum. Some courses you’ve taken may not align with our curriculum. As you will be receiving a Masters in Counseling (MCoun) degree from OSU, it is our responsibility to consider whether the courses you’ve taken are sufficiently comparable to those in our program.

Some considerations faculty make in determining which course credits could be recommended for transfer include, but are not limited to, the following:
· Did student attend a CACREP-accredited program? Accreditation helps ensure that the 8 core curricular areas are adequately addressed. To find out whether your program is accredited, visit the CACREP Directory Search.
· How long ago were courses taken? Standards have evolved over the years, so more recent coursework is more likely to be considered comparable (i.e., <=3 years ago).
· How much of the course content aligns with our courses?
· How well does the course align with ours in terms of scope and depth (i.e., number of credits earned)?
· How will transferring out of certain courses impact the student’s relationship with their cohortmates (e.g., missing the first class)?
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